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Our daily prayer: “Dear Lord of the harvest, please send more labourers to this part of your fi eld.”

EJEMPLOS meetings

Missionary teen retreat—2

Co-workers

On January 14th we held the fi rst EXAMPLES youth meeting. We have 
a steady a! endance of about 20 young people who come to the Aierdi 

farmhouse for leadership training every second Saturday of the month. 
Several missionary friends from the area help us carry out this program 
that is directed specifi cally at developing spiritual leaders. We focus on 
preaching, various Bible study activities, and quiz team matches. They also 
take home work to do between meetings. There is a point-earning system 
through which they will be awarded useful gi" s down the road. We thank 
those of you who give so that we can purchase these awards.

Thank you for praying for the church-planting ministry. God is 
blessing, though with new folks coming we also have many new 

sin problems to deal with! Pray for wisdom to train these believers in 
their new walk of faith. We are excited about the prospects of having 
the Wilkins family near by. Randy is the one in the picture wearing the 
tie. Pray for them as they look for a place to live in the area and for their 
continued studies in the language and culture.

For three days in March 24 missionary teens came together for our 
second retreat. Pastor Travis Smith and his wife, along with seven of 

us missionaries enjoyed investing our lives in this group of unusual youth. 
We hope to see many of them return to the European mission fi eld in years 
to come. They are already highly qualifi ed because of the privilege they’ve 
had of growing up on the front lines. Bro. Travis brought an excellent series 
of messages from Phillipians on CHOOSING JOY.


